

Barry Rassin President, 2018-19

T +1-847-866-3235 barry.rassin@rotary.org

16 August 2018

Dear Rotary Club of Werribee, Vic., Australia members,

I'm honored to congratulate the Rotary Club of Werribee, Vic., Australia on its 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary.

Since your club was founded, you have had the opportunity to make a significant difference in our local and global communities. I know that you have devoted your time and effort to your club because you have felt what I have felt since I joined my own club in 1980: a true sense of fellowship and purpose. Your dedication to our organization has made all the difference. Your club has been a part of helping Rotary do its job in the world better. When we work together to take action, not for ourselves but for the good of others, there's nothing we can't do.

The success of a club depends on a number of factors, including a strong, active member base and a dedication to helping others. By reaching this milestone, your club has made a commitment to represent Rotary in your community, as well as Doing Good in the World through sustainable, meaningful service.

I hope you also see this as an opportunity not only to reflect on what your club has accomplished so far but also to think of all that you still hope to achieve. As our new vision statement says: Together, we see a world where people unite and take action to create lasting change —— across the globe, in our communities, and in ourselves.

Congratulations once again on your 50 years. I know that you all will continue to *Be the Inspiration* our world needs.

Sincerely,

Barry Rassin

2018-19 President, Rotary International